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DATED:   16 July 2020  

TO:   ALL PARTICIPANTS IN THE MOTOR INDUSTRY 

NOTICE:  NOTICE OF OFFICE CLOSURE  

 

This serves to confirm that the MIBCO Port Elizabeth Office at 55 Newton Street, Newton Park 

is closed. 

The closure is due to COVID-19 contamination.  

Decontamination is in progress and the office the will reopen on Monday 20 July 2020.  

Please contact:  

MIBCO at our National Contact Centre on 0861 664 226 

 

Chief Agent (Agreement Related Queries) 

Kenneth Lupondwana Kenneth.Lupondwana@mibco.org.za 

Cell 0823342961 

 

Legal Officer (queries related to legal matters pending 

Tamara Jooste Tamara.Jooste@mibco.org.za 

Cell 0823129699 

 

Regional Secretary (Any other queries) 

Leslie Palmer Leslie.Palmer@mibco.org.za 

0832614149 

 

The MIBCO Team 
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